

Butcher Family **Prayer Letter** 



## **Praise Reports**

- We have seen a spirit of revival in many of our services lately. People are hungry and thirsty for God in a way we haven't seen since Covid.
- We praise the Lord for the spiritual and physical health of our family. Dee has been doing so well physically and we are very grateful for God's goodness!

## Prayer Request

- Please pray for Lane as he transitions to college life in the fall and for him to always walk with the Lord. Pray for Dylan as he starts high school this coming year.
- Pray for our motorhome. We have had more mechanical problems since our last letter. Pray that God would give direction and wisdom by either fixing ours or purchasing a new motorhome.

Sending Church - Faith Baptist Germanton NC

Pastor Kenny Heath

Contact Us

(336)978-3196

1534 Mountain View Rd King, NC 27021 JesseandDeeButcher@gmail.com Dear Ministry Partners,

We are so thankful for you and all that God has done since our last prayer letter. We have been busy singing and preaching in revival meetings, Sunday services, and a campmeeting in SC. The Lord has truly met with us and given us wonderful Spirit filled services. School is winding down for Lane and Dylan. This is Lane's senior year and he will graduate May 21st in Pensacola FL. We are so proud of the young man he has become. Lane has just been accepted into the Music Education program at Blue Mountain College in Mississippi. This will be a big change for Lane and for our family but it is another season of life. Ecclesiastes tells us to everything there is a season yet God makes all things beautiful in His time. We have a busy Spring and Summer ahead of us. We will be traveling out west at the end of June to be in services in TX, OK, AR, and TN. Thank you for your prayers and support to our family and the ministry that God has called us to. We love vou all.

Jesse, Dee, Lane, Dylan, and Emerson Rose Butcher